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DATE OF MEETING:     April 25, 2023 

 

TITLE:    Approval of Fireworks for Canyon del Oro High School and Ironwood Ridge High 

School Graduation Ceremonies 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

BACKGROUND: 
Canyon del Oro High School Student Government and Ironwood Ridge Student Government are requesting 

approval for their proposed fireworks displays on May 16, 2023 (CDO) and May 17, 2023 (IRHS). 

 

Attached are the respective letters from Canyon del Oro High School and Ironwood Ridge High School. 

 

Amphi High School Student Government and principal inquired with the City of Tucson regarding the 

possibility of conducting a fireworks display for graduation; however, the City of Tucson stated that 

firework displays are prohibited in city limits. 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

RECOMMENDATION:   
It is the recommendation of the administration that the above request be approved. 

 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

INITIATED BY: 
 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
Matthew Munger       Date: April 18, 2023 
Associate Superintendent for Secondary Education 

 

 

_____________________________ 
 Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent 





















Amphitheater High • Canyon del Oro High • Ironwood Ridge High  

Amphitheater Middle School • Coronado K-8 School • Cross Middle School • La Cima Middle School • Wilson K-8 School  
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Amphitheater Unified School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion/religious beliefs, gender, sex, age, national origin, sexual orientation, creed, citizenship status, marital 

status, political beliefs/affiliation, disability, home language, family, social or cultural background in its programs or activities and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth 

groups.  Inquiries regarding the District’s non-discrimination policies are handled at 701 W. Wetmore Road, Tucson, Arizona 85705 by the Equity & Safety Compliance Officer  

and Title IX Coordinator, (520) 696-5164, TitleIXCoordinator@amphi.com, or Kristin McGraw, Executive Director of Student Services, (520) 696-5230, kmcgraw@amphi.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
April 5th, 2023 

 

 

Matt Munger 

Amphitheater School District 

701 W Wetmore Rd 

Tucson, AZ 85705 

 

Dear Mr. Munger, 

 

As the Student Body President and Vice President at Ironwood Ridge High School, we would like to submit this 

proposal to you to request permission from the Amphitheater School District Governing Board, Oro Valley Fire 

Marshall, and the Oro Valley Police Department to set off fireworks at Ironwood Ridge’s 2023 Graduation 

Ceremony on May 17th, 2023. 

 

1. The fireworks company to be used is Fireworks Production of Arizona, Ltd. Their mailing address is 17034 

S. 54th St., Chandler, AZ85226  Phone: (480) 948-0090 Fax #480-423-5430 Toll free # 877-948-0090        

E-mail: info@fireworksaz.com 

2. We request fire coverage for the entire procedure and inspection of the grounds if necessary. 

3. We are aware of the regulations in Chapter 9.04 regarding the use of fireworks in Arizona. 

4. The fireworks display will take place after the ceremony is over on the football practice fields directly west 

of the football stadium. 

  

We think they would be a wonderful addition to the celebration and hope to continue this tradition. We ask that you 

strongly consider this proposal.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to call us at 520-696-4000 

and leave a message with Ms. Fowler in Dr. Jenkins’s office or 520-407-4133 which is Ms. McGowan’s classroom 

phone. We would be happy to meet with you and discuss this proposal. Thank you for your time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Rachel Barriga                               Kate Cherrington 

Student Body President      Student Body Vice President 

 

IRONWOOD RIDGE HIGH SCHOOL 

Dr. Orante Jenkins, Principal 

Terri Amonson, Assistant Principal 

Mark Pincus, Assistant Principal 

Kristie Stevens, Assistant Principal 
2475 W. Naranja Dr., Oro Valley, AZ 85742 

(520) 696-3902   •   FAX (520) 696-3999  

GOVERNING BOARD MEMBERS 

SUPERINTENDENT 

Todd A. Jaeger, J.D. 

    701 W. Wetmore Road   •   Tucson, AZ  85705   •   (520) 696-5000   •   www.amphi.com                                                      

       Vicki Cox Golder       Deanna M. Day, M.Ed.      Scott K. Baker, Ph.D.      Matthew A. Kopec      Susan Zibrat       

               President                    Vice President 
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